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Call the office at 714 543-7277 and give it to 

our Secretary or leave a message. Thanks!  

Orange County Valley of the Scottish Rite  

Scottish Rite News 
Newsletter Date July 2017 

Worshipful Brother Paul Revere 

Brethren, 

 

 As we celebrate once again the birth of our beloved nation; I offer a reflection on one of 

our masonic heroes of that important epoch in our history. 

 

 In the early years of this country, before the spark of revolution kindled the flame that 

lead to the birth of our nation, many leaders came to the front.  One whom everyone remembers 

because of a popular but historically inaccurate poem was Sir Knight Paul Revere. 

 

 The name of Paul Revere is important in the history of our nation but it is equally im-

portant in the history of the Masonic Order of Knights Templar in the United States.  He was 

the second man to be Knighted on the North American continent – a full ten years prior to any recorded Knightings 

in England. 

 

 Revere became a Mason in St. Andrew’s Lodge (working under a warrant from the Grand Lodge of Scotland 

as a “chapter”), in Boston, on September 4, 1760, the first Entered Apprentice to receive the work in the Lodge, and 

served as Master in 1770. 

 

 In October 1768, several British regiments arrived in Boston, including two Irish regiments who held an Ar-

my Lodge.  The next month another Irish regiment arrived with their Army Lodge.  They brought to Boston the 

knowledge of the Order of the Temple. 

 

 On August 12, 1769, at a meeting of St. Andrew’s Royal Arch Lodge, four members of Army Lodge No. 322 

were present.  The Order of the Temple was conferred for the first time in the history of the North American conti-

nent on Captain William Davis, a Past Master, on August 28, 1769.  On December 11 the Lodge Knighted Paul Re-

vere and on May 14, 1770, General Joseph Warren received the Order of the Temple. 

 

 Tension began to escalate after the passing of the Stamp Act by Great Britain to help defray the costs of the 

Royal troops in 1765.  The colonists formed the Sons of Liberty and rejected British goods.  The Stamp Act was re-

pealed in 1766. 

 

 

 The Townsend Acts of 1767 taxed glass, printer’s lead, paper and tea.  By 1770 all duties were repealed ex-

cept those on tea and the principle of the right to tax was maintained by Great Britain.  On March 5, 1770, British 

troops fired into a protesting mob, killing five, in Boston.  The inci- 

dent became known as the Boston Massacre. 

 

 On October 23, 1773, the patriot members of the North End  

Caucus of Boston, including Sir Knights Paul Revere and Joseph  

Warren voted to oppose the sale of East Indian Company tea with  

the “lives and fortunes.” 

    (Continued on page 10) 
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Orange County Scottish Rite Officers for 2016  

Ill. Ronald A. Seale, 33º  

Sovereign Grand Commander  

Ill. Frank Loui, 33º  

SGIG  

Orient of California  

Ill. Rick Wood, 33°  

Personal Representative of the 

SGIG of the Orient of California  

 

(909) 861-3329  

richardbwood33@gmail.com  

Ill. Bob McNamara, 33º  
Asst. Personal Rep. 

General Secretary  

 

(714) 970-6555  

Macsquest@aol.com  

Hon. Frankie Rosario, 32º KCCH 

Venerable Master 

 

 

714-600-6914 

frosario@ocscottishrite.org 

Jay Webb, 32º  

Wise Master  

 

jwebb@ylmasons.com 

Jamie Hopkins, 32º 

Commander  

  

jnahop@gmail.com 

Shawn Smith 32º  

Master of Kadosh  

 

ssmith@ylmasons.com 

Shawn Smith, 32° ……….……….……..Treasurer  

Hon. David J. Kussman, 32⁰ KCCH...….Chaplain  

Mark S. Hoage, 32° …….………...Asst. Secretary  

Ill. Lloyd Clayton, 33°. …….……..……. Almoner  

Ill. Bob Hjorth, 33°…...…....Director of the Work  

James Cervantes, 32°…………........Dir. of Ritual  

James McCallion, 32° ……......Classroom Director  

Mark S. Hoage, 32° ……Dir. Props and Costumes 

Larry Griffin, 32º……..……….…...Photographer  

Hon. Jack Alastuey, 32° KCCH……...…......Tiler  

Orange County Valley Scottish Rite office: 801 N. French Street Santa Ana, CA 92701  

Hours:  Monday 10-2, Tuesday 10-11:30, Thursday—Friday 10-2, Closed Saturday and Sunday 

Voice (714) 543-7277, Fax (714) 543-9754  

Stated Meetings First Monday of the month, 6:30 pm, dinner follows @ 7:15 pm (reservations requested) 

Anaheim DeMolay Center, 303 W. Lincoln Ave. Anaheim, CA 92805 

The Valley of Orange County, Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry 

Southern Jurisdiction of the United States of America,  

Office: 801 N. French Street, Santa Ana, CA 92701, publishes the Scottish Rite News monthly. No Subscription Price.  

 

Bro. Mark Hoage, 32°, Editor.  (951) 898-9335, email: mshusaac@charter.net or sasrnewsbulletin@gmail.com  

All articles must be submitted prior to the 15th of the month.  

Hon. Dave Price, 32º KCCH  
Asst. Personal Rep. 

 

 

dprice@ocscottishrite.org  
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Editor 

General Secretary 

 

SECRETARY SEZ— 

  

 It looks like summer is finally here! The office has slowed down a little 

bit and we have been able to catch up on some of  the other Valleys’ News.  

 Some of  the articles that caught my eye were on “why were stated 

meetings so boring and is there any other way that we can get together with 

the brothers.” I thought about that for a while and decided that I am required to be there 

as General Secretary, but also I enjoy the friendship and interaction with my Brothers. Al-

so, the Stated Meeting is necessary to conduct the business of  the Valley. Our Scottish Rite 

News has calendars, phone numbers and dates for when our groups meet. If  you need in-

formation, call the office at 714 543-7277 and we will help you find involvement. 

 

IMPORTANT: JULY STATED MEETING IS ON THE 10TH AND NOT THE 3RD. 

  

Ill. Bob McNamara, 33° 
General Secretary 

Greetings Brothers, 
  

 It  is very important for all of  those Brothers who are responsible for 

providing material for the Newsletter each month and, who are consistently 

late, to make an extra effort to submit on time.  Please mark your calendar 

with the 15th of  each month and submit your articles prior to that date.  

Your assistance with this matter will be greatly appreciated. 
    

 

 Please submit any new contributions for the OC Scottish Rite Newsletter to me by 

the 15th of  the month at either sasrnewsbulletin@gmail.com or mshusaac@charter.net . 

  

Fraternally, 
 

Mark Hoage, 32° 

Editor 
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Venerable Master 
 

Dear Brothers,  

 

 It has been an exciting year so far for our Orange County Scottish Rite 

Valley, as we have had an increase in our membership thanks to the recruit-

ment done thus far.  

 

Our last stated meeting was fun and well attended, and our dinner together proved 

to be an exciting night with good food and good fellowship. The coming year will provide 

plenty of  enjoyment and opportunity to interact with our fraternal brothers and our la-

dies. 

 

First, I encourage our Brother Knights to support in enlisting Master Masons into 

our Valley. With the next upcoming reunion class scheduled for September, now is the time 

to reach out and pursue new members.  Two good reasons for this, a petition gives a broth-

er an excellent opportunity to receive further light in our Craft and second, it provides a 

new 32° Scottish Rite Mason a chance to become a Knight of  Saint Andrew. 

  

It is similarly important for us to share with the new Millennial Generation of  Mas-

ter Masons our benefits. Our membership provides an outlet to their need for social inter-

action, purpose, and mental stimulation. As we know, socializing helps people live longer. 

Less stress, more physical and mental activity, as well as a purpose, have benefits which 

lead to a healthier and longer life. Please invite a prospective Master Mason Brother to an 

upcoming dinner. I bet if  you do, we’ll see the results in the growth we are expecting for 

our great Valley. 

 

Please don’t forget to attend the next Cap and Ring ceremony scheduled for July 

10th, at the DeMolay Center in Anaheim. It is very important for us to support our new 

members during this very special night. 

 

Until next month brethren! Remember, if  there is anything I can do for the benefit 

of  our Valley, please don’t hesitate to email or call. 

  

Fraternally yours, 

 

Hon. Frankie Rosario, 32° KCCH 

Venerable Master     
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Senior Warden 

Rose Croix 

Greetings Brethren, 

 Welcome to July my brothers!  The year is now half over, tempus fugit!  If you read my arti-

cle last month I talked about our Valley Ambassador Program.  I have now taken over that program 

and am looking for 2 brothers from each Lodge to be Ambassadors.  If you are interested please con-

tact me ASAP!  I will be reaching out to our current Ambassadors shortly, I look forward to working 

with you all. 

 Here are your Masonic tidbits for the Month of July: On July 19th, 1901 Sir Winston Church-

ill was passed to the degree of Fellow Craft in Studholme Lodge #1591, London.  On July 4th, 1781 Brother Robert 

Burns was initiated an Entered Apprentice Mason in Lodge St. David #174, Tarbolton.  Brother Robert Burns 

(Born 1/25/1759 –Entered the Celestial Lodge 7/21/1796) was a Scottish poet and lyricist, He is widely regarded as 

the national poet of Scotland and is celebrated worldwide.  “In his short life time [Burns] created a legacy that has 

lasted to this day.  His songs and poems, are one of the ways which Scots are known to have a different identity and 

a different culture, from the rest of the United Kingdom.  Sadly, few people are aware that Robert Burns was a 

Freemason and remained so all of his adult life, indeed he was Senior Warden of Lodge St Andrew, Dumfries. 

(dormant) when he died.” (Quoted from the Grand Lodge of Scotland’s website.) 

 

Fraternally, 

Scott Davis 32°, KCCH 

Sr. Warden 

Brothers of the Rose Croix 

 

 Genuine Freemasonry, is a system of morals, and approaches religion: in fact, such was 

primitive Freemasonry. Ineffable Freemasonry is practiced with an eye single to the improvement 

of our morals, and a reference to those sublime truths which constituted its principal essence in the 

earlier ages of the world. It raises above all human institutions, and forms a beautiful auxiliary to 

the practice of religion. In no place, except in God's Holy Word, are the moral and social virtues en-

forced by such lawful sanctions and decrees. 

The Rose Croix degree upon which we have now entered is called Ineffable, because they treat of the ineffa-

ble name of the Great Jehovah, and of his ineffable essence. 

Freemasonry is an art of great compass and extent. Knowledge of its mysteries is not attained at once, but 

by degrees. Each degree in Ineffable Masonry is intended to inculcate a moral lesson and the practice of some partic-

ular virtue. Advances are made only by much instruction and assiduous application. Each step is progressive, and 

opens new light and information. According to the progress we make, we limit or extend our inquiries; and in pro-

portion to our capacities, we attain a greater or lesser degree of perfection. 

We the Novices are still in search of the Truth and the lost Masters Word, we journey for a period of years, 

learning the three virtues which are to guide us: from a place of horror and gloom, merges, at the appointed time, 

the sacred initials are reveled, giving glory to Masonry and light and life to the world. 

The Rose Croix is the first of the Philosophical degrees, and the beginning of a course of instruction which 

will fully unveil the heart and inner mysteries of Masonry. Do not despair because you have often seemed on the 

point of attaining the inmost light, and have as often been disappointed. In all time truth has been hidden under 

symbols, and often under a succession of allegories - where veil after veil had to be penetrated before the true light 

was reached and the essential truth stood revealed. Would you but open your eyes and see, to look, is to merely ob-

serve, to see, is to understand the little pieces of life fit together like a puzzle, that every piece has a cause and effect. 

 

Jay Webb, 32° 

Wise Master 
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Commander 

Brethren, 

 

 One of the strategic objectives of Scottish Rite Freemasonry is to build a positive public image 

of Freemasonry and the Scottish Rite. Certainly, our well-managed Language Center goes a long way 

toward fulfilling this objective. The brothers who devote their personal time to the success of this en-

deavor as well as the generous brothers who make financial donations deserve recognition.  

 But beyond our Language Center, we have room for improvement in letting the non-Masonic 

public know who Scottish Rite Masons are and the values that we represent. We know that we are good men work-

ing on getting better. We also know that we don't discuss politics, religion or social status at our meetings and that 

we work together as equals, on the Level. Finally, we understand that the Scottish Rite allows us the opportunity 

for a more full exploration of our principal tenets of Brotherly Love, Relief and Truth as learned in the Blue Lodge. 

One way of familiarizing the public with OCSR is to invite them to one of our open functions. This month, 

we will be sending out tickets to the brethren for our OCSR Fall Super Breakfast which will be happening on Sun-

day, September 17th. Many benevolent brothers buy more tickets than they will use which provides direct support 

to our budget and is highly appreciated. Some brothers have given tickets to interested Blue Lodge brothers who 

are not currently Scottish Rite members. This is a top priority for our Valley as it leads to new members who are 

vital to our continued success. However, after checking with all of your Blue Lodge prospects, consider giving your 

extra tickets to neighbors, co-workers or friends. Almost everyone enjoys a hearty, traditional American breakfast 

of omelets, bacon, sausage, hash browns and much more. Even more important than our outstanding culinary 

spread is the chance for people with no connection to OCSR or Masonry to see and meet us in a relaxed setting. My 

guess is these people will leave our banquet with a positive opinion of Scottish Rite and Masons in general.  

 

Fraternally, 

Jamie Hopkins 32° 

Commander 

All of your hard work and dedication for the last two years has been recognized by the Most Wor-

shipful and Illustrious Frank Loui.  He has granted our Valley with two white hats and four red hats.  I 

have the honor and pleasure to announce the recipients of those honors and they are as follows:  our 

two 33° are Ill. David Kussman, 33° Elect and Ills. Art Salazar, 33° Elect.  They will be coronated in 

Washington DC in August 2017.   

Our four Knights Commander Court of Honor are as follows: Hon. Ray Ramirez, 32° KCCH Elect, 

Hon. Shawn Smith, 32° KCCH Elect, Hon. Wayne Folsom, 32° KCCH Elect. and Hon. James McCallion, 

32° KCCH Elect.  These four Brothers will be honored at the San Diego Scottish Rite on September 23, 

2017 in the afternoon.  This is a public ceremony and family and friends are welcomed.  Unfortunately, 

only 33° and 33° Elects are allowed to attend the coronation that will be held in the morning at the San 

Diego Scottish Rite on the same day (the same attendance is for Washington DC).  

My thanks to Illustrious Frank Loui for recognizing our Valley (thanks boss), it is greatly appreciated.  

REMEMBER MY BROTHERS, DO GET INVOLVED, IT DOES MAKE A DIFFERENCE!!!!!!! 

Rick Wood, 33° 
Personal Representative   
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Language Center News 

Did You Know  

Donations to The  

Orange County Childhood Language Center  

Are Income Tax Deductible? 

 
Please Make Yours Today! 

By visiting our Web Site 

http://www.oclanguagecenter.org/donate/ 

Or 

Make check payable  

To: Orange County CLC 

Send Check To: 

801 N. French Street            

Santa Ana, CA 92701 

OC Childhood Language Center 

Office: 714-972-2646 

Email: info@oclanguagecenter.org 

 

OC CLC  

Communication 

 

Register Now! 

RiteCare Charity Golf  Classic 

www.oclanguagecenter.org/golf/ 

 

 RiteCare Gift of  Voice  

Gala Dinner and Auction 

www.oclanguagecenter.org/gala/ 

 

Monday, July 31st at the Yorba 

Linda Country Club 

 
A Community Program of the Scottish Rite Foundation for Children 

with Speech and Language Challenges 
 

 

Executive Director: 

Dr. Judy Montgomery, Chapman University 
 

Speech Language Pathologies: 
 

Leslie Sierra-Guzman, MA CCC-SLP              Chris Switzer, MA CCC-SLP 

Laura Garcia-Maxey, MA CCC-SLP 
 

www.OCLanguageCenter.org 
 

Please support your Orange County Childhood Language Center by making 

an individual, group, or company donation.  
 

Support our Center by becoming a member: 
 

President’s Circle: A donation of $500 or more each year 

365 Club:                 A donation of $365 each year 

Center Club:     A donation of $100 each year 
 

Supporters of the OC Childhood Language Center for 2016 

 

President’s Circle Members 

 Ill. Rick Wood, 33° Ted Segerstrom, 32° 

 Ill. Bob McNamara, 33° Samuel Brandes, 32° 

 Ill. Donald Tapia, 33° Mike Selix, 32° KCCH 

 Ill. Pete Jantz, 33° Cynthia Olsen & Michele Bakkila 

 Ill. Ray Godeke, 33° Tom Olsen, 32° 

 Robert & Kathy Olsen Art Salazar, 32° KCCH 

 Jim Andronaco, Sidepath Nick Villasenor, 32° 

 Ill. James D. Nyfeler, 33° David Kussman, 32° KCCH 

 Frankie & Cristi Rosario Anne Hertz 
 Sylvia & Jim Garrett David & Deni Frias 

 Dr. Judy Montgomery Ted & Elaine Olsen 

 Joe Manning, Manning Law Robert Pickell, 32° 

 James McCallion, 32° Barbara Pliha 

 Dr. Mary Kennedy Chase May 32° 

 Alfredo Molina 32° KCCH  

      Michelle Selix & Ladies of the Orange Grove Lodge No. 293 

                 Orange County Masonic Memorial Foundation  

365 Club Members 

Cliff Carpenter, 32° 

 

Center Club Members 

  Thomas Mathisen Deanna K Zawistowski 

  David W. Lockwood, 32° Frederick R. McCuistion, Jr 

 Nathan Fay Richard Christy  

 Muthurangam Balasubramaniam 

  

 For Information Please Contact - President 

Frankie Rosario, 32° KCCH 

 Cell: 714-600-6914 - Email: president@oclanguagecenter.org 
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Language Center News 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome from the Orange County Childhood 

Language Center. 

 

 Summer weather is returning to Santa Ana as 

the temperature rises and we click on our air condi-

tioners to stay cool.  Luckily everyone at the OC CLC 

is staying cool and 

making progress on 

their goals to be-

come great commu-

nicators.  When we 

think of Great 

Communicators I’m 

sure many of us will 

think of former 

President Ronald 

Reagan.  

  

 Regardless 

of your politics, I 

believe history 

would allow us to 

agree that President Reagan was a great man who 

made the most of his opportunities.  He came from a 

poor family and through determination and educa-

tion became an actor, poet, husband, father, Gover-

nor of California to President of the United States. 

 

 The most surprising part I learned about 

President Reagan was his love of Poetry.  He loved to 

read and write poetry.  Now I understand why he 

was such a great communicator.  Our humble Lan-

guage Center is helping the children of our communi-

ty overcome their communication challenges.  I think 

President Reagan would be very proud of our efforts.  

Through our doors could be a future leader who over-

comes his or her challenges to become the next Great  

Communicator.  Either way WE are creating this 

opportunity for the children who visit our Childhood 

Language Center.  

Summer Fun! 

 The CLC 

enjoyed a special 

summer treat 

this week! In cel-

ebrating summer 

fun, the children 

participated in 

some craft activi-

ties.  Our student 

clinicians put together three craft activities.  During 

each activity, they could target their speech goals 

while doing something fun.   

The crafts included making 

a rainbow fish which went 

along with a book they 

read, making a pinwheel or 

wind chime, making slime 

and an ice cream cone!  

 

 The different activ-

ities exposed the children 

to new vocabulary as well 

as existing language skills.  

It also targeted following 

directions (put the pink 

paper on the fish) as well 

as have them answer 

“wh” questions (i.e., what 

do we need next?).   

 

 The children en-

joyed the fun activities all 

the while working on their speech skills.  

RiteCare Golf & Dinner: 

 Please use the links on the previous page to 

register for the golf tournament or the gala dinner.  

We need your support! 

Sincerely yours, 

David Frias, 32° 

Vice President, OC CLC Board of Directors 
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OCSR 2017 Calendar 

                                                              2017 

 

July  10th—Stated Meeting 6:30 pm 

  22nd—Advisory Council Meeting 

   8-10:00am DeMolay Center 

  22nd—OCMMF Board Meeting 

   10-11:00am DeMolay Center 

  22nd—AOR Meeting   

   11:30am DeMolay Center 

  31st—OCCLC Golf  Tournament 

   11am-4:30pm Yorba Linda CC 

  31st—OCCLC Gift of  Voice Dinner/ 

   Auction   6:30-11:30pm  

   Yorba Linda Country Club 

 

August  7th—Stated Meeting 6:30 pm 

   MW Russ Charvonia & 

                        Blind Veterans Visit  

  20-22nd— Supreme Council Bien 

   nial Session Washington, DC 

 

 

July Dinner Menu 
 

Hamburgers  

&  

Hotdogs 

Baked Beans 

Potato Salad 

Cherry Pie 

Brothers We Need Your Help 
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Worshipful Brother Paul Revere   (continued from page 1) 

 On December 16 the patriots, dressed like Indians, boarded the Darmouth while a crowd gathered at the 

wharf to watch in silent approval.  Three hours later, 92,586 pounds of tea in 340 chests – valued at 9,659 pounds – 

had been dumped in Boston harbor.  The British authorities made no move to stop the destruction.  

 

 Revere also became an expert on espionage.  Keeping watch on British troops training and their move-

ments.  On April 15, 1775, the British troops under command of Lt. Barker began to scale up their training.  Revere 

wrote to his leaders,” from these movements, we expect something serious was to be transacted.”  Sir Knight War-

ren sent Revere to Lexington the next day to transmit the news to Adams and Hancock.  Apparently under his own 

initiative Revere made plans, upon his return, in case the British decided to prevent messengers from leaving Bos-

ton while the troops moved (“one if by land, two if by sea.”) 

 

 On April 18, at 10:00 PM Warren sent for Revere to take news to Lexington that British troops were 

marching.  He had already sent William Dawes, Jr., by land to Lexington but could not be sure if he had gotten 

safely out of Boston.  Two friends rowed Revere across the Charles River.  The signal was given from the steeple of 

the Old North Church by Captain John Pulling – two lights.  Revere did not actually see the signal because it came 

as he was crossing the Charles River. 

 

 Arriving in Charlestown, Sir Knight Revere was warned of British patrols in the area.  Even before leaving 

Charlestown, two British officers tried to detain him.  He made a slight detour to Medford to wake the captain of 

the Minutemen and then continued on, alarming most of the houses along the way. 

 

 About midnight, Revere arrived in Lexington.  Word was spread of the approaching troops and defense 

plans were completed.  While attempting to spread further word to Concord, Revere was captured by British regu-

lars.  Revere, while being taken to Lexington for confinement, told his guards that a force of over five hundred men 

awaited them there.  They decided to release Revere, who fled to Lexington and warned the patriots of the ap-

proaching troops. 

 

 Troops withdrew from Lexington and made their way to Concord.  It was here, in the late afternoon by the 

bridge at Concord, the Minutemen “fired the shot heard ’round the world.”  The Colonials lost 8, British dead num-

bered anywhere from 247 to 273, depending on which historian is used. 

 

 Sir Knight Revere continued to work for the cause of the new nation.  He engraved the currency of the Col-

ony of Massachusetts and was employed to oversee the casting of cannon.  After the British evacuated Boston, up-

on harassment by Washington’s troops, it was discovered the cannon had been disabled by the removal of the car-

riages.  Revere invented a new type and put the guns back into commission.  He designed the first seal for the unit-

ed colonies and designed and printed the first Continental bond issue. 

 

 In 1795 Revere became Grand Master of the Grand Lodge of Massachusetts, a position he held until 1797.  

St. Paul Lodge, chartered January 6, 1797, in Groton, was one of the first daylight lodges.  Their Charter bears 

Revere’s signature and they possess a pair of silver ladles made by him and presented to the Lodge at its consecra-

tion August 9, 1797. 

 

 Soldier, Patriot, master craftsman, Mason – Revere’s later years were prosperous.  He died in 1818 at the 

age of 83.  His grave, along with that of Brother Hancock and other early patriots, is in Granary Burial Ground in 

Boston. 

 
 

 

Hon. David J. Kussman, 32⁰ KCCH 
Chaplain 

Valley of Orange County Scottish Rite 
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Century Club 

Please support our Sponsors 

 The Century Club was begun in 2009 to help defray the administrative expenses of the Valley. The 

cost to become a member is $100 per calendar year.  Through the end of 2016, the total amount donated is 

$15,500. This has helped with computer upgrades, office supplies and other office expenses. Pins are 

awarded for various cumulative levels of donations. The first donation of $100 is awarded a bronze pin, 

$500 or more, a silver pin and $1000 or more a gold pin. 

 

Gold pins  

David Kussman, 32°KCCH, John Rider, 32°KCCH and Bob McNamara, 33° 

 

Silver pins  

Lloyd Clayton, 33°, Ray Godeke, 33°, Pete Jantz, 33°, Kory Levoy, 32°, Rick Wood, 33° and Glen 

Woody, 33° 

 

Bronze pins  

Steve Bass, 32°KCCH, David Bates, 33°, Sam Brandes, 32°, Darrell Brawley, 32°, David Decker, 33°, Bob 

Hjorth, 33°, Dave Hunter, 32°, Kevin Hyder°, 32, John Kahvedjian, 32°, George Morton, 32°KCCH, Roy 

Murdock, 32°, Frank Rapp, 32°, Frankie Rosario, 32°KCCH, Mike Selix, 32°KCCH, Art Salazar, 32°

KCCH, James Segerstrom, 32°, Neil Simmons, 32°KCCH, Don Tapia, 33°, Andrew Todd, 32°, Jay Webb, 

32°,Elwin Wolcott, 32°, Mike Woodward, 32°, Jim Nyfeler, 33° and Stuart Meador, 32°KCCH. 
 

Members for 2017 

Lloyd Clayton, 33°, Ray Godeke, 33°, Pete Jantz, 33°, Bob McNamara, 33°, Stuart Meador, 32°, 

Jim Nyfeler, 33°, Don Tapia, 33°, Rick Wood, 33°, and Glen Woody, 33°. Thank you my Brothers, we are 

well on our way to our 2017 goal of 20 members. 



Advertising space is available in this  

Publication to all interested Masons.  

Grand Lodge guidelines apply.  

Business Card        $20 per month       $200 per year                             1/2 page            $80 per month             $800 per year  

1/4 page                 $40 per month        $400 per year                             Full page          $160 per month           $1600 per year  

     

        MELROSE ABBEY Memorial Park & Mortuary  

           714-634-1981 FD# 1387  

                    www.melroseabbeyfh.com  

           Anaheim Historic Cemetery, Mausoleum and Crematory with  

                                Dedicated Masonic Section  

                        wbowe@stonemor.com  

              2303 South Manchester Avenue, Anaheim, CA 92802  

               Cell: 714-345-0448 


